
Memo

Date:
11/1/2003

TO:
Suzanne H. Pasch, Convener
Steering Committee

From:
Glenn A. Steinberg, Chair
Committee on Student and Campus Community
RE:
Disciplinary Policies at The College of New Jersey
In belated response to your memo of April 4, 2003, the members of the Committee on Student and Campus Community (CSCC) would like to clarify the problems that we noted in current disciplinary procedures and policies.

Many of the problems that we observed as we interviewed various disciplinary officers from across campus two years ago are indeed matters of implementation – particularly inconsistencies in the imposition of sanctions for the same or similar offenses both within one disciplinary body’s purview and between disciplinary bodies.  Such problems do not require that existing disciplinary policies be reviewed or revised.  They are best resolved by more consistent implementation of existing policies.
But the CSCC also observed problems that were more a matter of policy itself than of implementation.  For example, students are often unaware of all the different disciplinary policies that might apply to them and to their behavior in a given situation, because existing policies from Residence Life, Academic Integrity, the Athletics program, etc. overlap and are not always distributed to students in a timely and user-friendly manner.  Students can also get caught in a “double jeopardy” situation, in which they may receive sanctions for a particular offense from one disciplinary body and then additional or overlapping sanctions from another disciplinary body for the very same offense.  In addition, communication between disciplinary bodies is often scanty, and information about offenses is often not shared between bodies (sometimes allowing multiple offenders to avoid being recognized as multiple offenders).  Finally, different disciplinary bodies offer wildly different procedures for appeals and specify different rights and responsibilities for the accused, potentially causing confusion for students about what their rights and responsibilities are when accused of a particular violation.
For all these reasons, the CSCC recommends that a task force be appointed to draft a unified disciplinary policy that will

1. require that all existing disciplinary bodies on campus conform to a standard hearing and appeals process with standard rights and responsibilities for the accused (to avoid confusion among students about which process or processes apply and what the students’ rights and responsibilities are in a given situation),
2. bring all disciplinary policies together in one place for easier access by students, faculty, and staff (to avoid situations in which students are not aware of little‑known disciplinary policies that apply to their behavior), and

3. provide for centralized record-keeping while honoring student confidentiality (to avoid situations in which a multiple offender is not recognized as a multiple offender because of isolated record‑keeping by discrete disciplinary bodies).

The CSCC recommends that a task force be appointed to undertake the charge of drafting this unified policy, because we believe that representatives from every disciplinary body on campus, as well as from the SGA and other student organizations, should be involved in the drafting of such a policy, and the CSCC does not have such representation in its membership.
11/1/2003

1
11/1/2003

2

